February 25, 2012

Board of Education
Southgate Independent School

Wm. Blatt & Evergreen

Southgate, KY  41071

Dear Members of the School Board,

Our son, Liam Ehrman, attends Southgate School and is in 5th grade.  He has had straight A’s every semester since grades have been recorded for him.  He participates in Beginning Band, Cross Country, and the Gifted and Talented program.
Since the start of 2012, Liam has been travelling across North America with his father.

He is taking advantage of an opportunity of great educational value.  During this journey, he has been learning about various rare species of wildlife, sampling and studying different ecosystems and biomes and developing confidence in his social skills.  
His trip includes intensive experiential instruction in science, social studies and history.

He pores over textbooks and field guides pertaining to birds, their habitats and the local terrain.  He is developing tactile skills in identifying species by their individual markings and using binoculars and scopes. So far, he has walked through a bog, 2 different deserts, the Pacific Northwest forest, the ocean zone, and the Great Plains.  He is not on vacation.  He wakes up before dawn, drives for hours to a state park, national forest or nature center and then hikes for hours or even climbs mountains.

He is learning about differences in regional and international cultures.  He is gaining confidence and becoming comfortable speaking to others about his experiences and is becoming a specialist in the area of classifying birds. This is greatly enhancing a shy child’s interpersonal skills.
Last weekend he attended a symposium where he listened to lectures given by noted authors and leaders in the field of ornithology.  This week he is boarding a 50’ boat on a pelagic seabirding trip, seeing birds that never even step foot on the lower 48 states.  He will likely see dolphins and whales, too.
Much like studying abroad or taking a sabbatical, he is gaining once-in-a-lifetime experiences that will enhance his educational journey to becoming a well rounded citizen.

We believe that children are educated both inside and outside of the classroom.  This is why field trips away from school and guest speakers coming into school provide children with a broader view of their world and a better understanding of their place in it.
We would like to keep Liam enrolled in school but plan on him missing more days.  Currently, he asks for his homework in advance and completes it while he is on his trips.  When he returns to school, he makes up any additional work.  Thus far, his grades have not suffered.
I do believe that the benefits of still attending school outweigh the benefits of homeschooling.  He can participate in Band, the Gifted and Talented program, the special classes and receives instruction from a variety of teachers, not to mention socializing with his peers.

We are asking to amend School Board Policy to grant Liam more than 10 excused absences to pursue this educational enhancement opportunity
Thank you.

Sincerely,

Michele & Eddie Ehrman

